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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO. 2020-A
COMMITTEE: Civil and Human Rights

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to open captioning at motion picture theaters

	Sponsors: Council Members Rosenthal, Gjonaj, Chin, Rivera, Dinowitz, Levin, Brooks-Powers, Lander, Riley, Koslowitz, Louis, Barron, Cabãn and the Public Advocate (Mr. Williams) 


	SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Int. No. 2020-A would require that movie theaters showing more than ten movies a week provide open captions for at least one quarter of all showings of each movie that is shown four or more times and would require that at least half of the open captioned showings be during peak attendance hours. However, if a theatre shows a single movie with open captions more than four times in one week, it would not be required. Theaters would be required to advertise open caption showings the same way they do other showings and document compliance with these requirements for at least three years. A theater violating these requirements would be subject to penalties. Films that are produced and distributed without open captioning are exempt from this requirement.


	EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect 120 days after it becomes law. 

	FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2023

	FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

	

	Effective FY22
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY23
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY23

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-) 
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	($0)
	($0)
	($0)




	IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that this legislation would have no impact on revenues. 

	IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation as the relevant agency would be able to use existing resources to comply with the requirements of this legislation.

	SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

	SOURCE OF INFORMATION:	New York City Commission on Human Rights
New York City Council Finance Division
                                              

	ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:	Jack Kern, Financial Analyst
                                                                       
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Regina Poreda Ryan, Deputy Director
			        	Eisha Wright, Unit Head
      Noah Brick, Assistant Counsel
	
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the Council on July 28, 2020, as Int. No. 2020 and was referred to the Committee on Consumer Affairs and Business Licensing Committee on Consumer Affairs and Business Licensing. The bill was re-referred to the Committee on Civil and Human Rights (Committee). on November 23, 2021. The Committee held a hearing on December 2, 2021, and the bill was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Int. No. 2020-A, will be considered by the Committee at a hearing on December 14, 2021. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Int. No. 2020-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on December 15, 2021.



 DATE PREPARED: December 14, 2021
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